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Need I say that 2020 was quite the year? It has been a struggle in many ways with all the restrictions and our thoughts are 
with those who suffered losses. 

The ICF participated in two rounds of Emergency Community Support Fund granting in partnership with Community 
Foundations of Canada and the Government of Canada. We approved grants totalling $70,000, supporting our local 
communities in helping vulnerable Canadians deal with the health, social and economic impacts of the pandemic. 

The ICF participated in the Fund for Gender Equality. We approved $60,000 in grants to 5 local organizations who supported 
programs at the heart of the women's movement. Their activities, leadership, mission, and vision are committed to 
advancing gender equality and we were pleased to be able to assist them. The Fund for Gender Equality was supported by a 
collaboration between Community Foundations of Canada and the Equality Fund, with support from the Government of 
Canada. 

We have just completed the 2021 Community Grant Approvals (see page 8 for the full list). As usual, we did not have enough 
funds available to fully fund every qualifying project. One priority we have set is to grow our All Communities Fund, also 
known as the unrestricted fund. These funds come from donations from people and businesses who want to help their 
community without putting restrictions in place so that the ICF Board can direct the funds to where they are most needed 
every year. We hope to be seen as a "one stop donation shop" for our local communities. 

In 2020, we experienced a huge increase in our charitable assets, with the primary increase coming from the Manitoba 
government establishing a $6 million endowment fund with the Foundation to support the Oak Hammock Marsh Interpretive 
Centre, which has been renamed the Harry J Enns Wetlands Centre to honour an Interlake resident who was a driving force 
behind the creation of this valuable resource. The new endowment will provide permanent, stable funding to support the 
interpretive centre and builds upon $1.5 million in provincial funds committed earlier this year to support upgrades to the 
facility. We are grateful to the Province of Manitoba for this investment in our community. 

We are extremely pleased to share the news that we had 15 new funds created since last May. Our Foundation continues to 
grow, allowing us to provide increased and ongoing support for our communities. I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to 
those individuals, families and businesses who have invested in our communities. Our board is always ready to discuss the 
opportunities available to give back. 

Our next event is the 16th Annual Ralph R Eichler Charity Golf Tournament. We are again partnering with Mr. Eichler and 
South West District Palliative Care to host the fund raising tournament on August 13, 2021 at the beautiful Teulon Golf and 
Country Club. Visit our website www.interlakefoundation.ca to register. 

I would like to close by thanking all of our donors, volunteers, and people who volunteer at the organization that we support. 
Your commitment and support are what makes our communities grow and remain a wonderful place to call home. 

Lloyd Jensen and Sue Werner created the Jennifer Jensen 
Memorial Funds in memory of their daughter, Jennifer. This 

year the first Jennifer Jensen & Kelsey Moeller Brown 
Scholarship will be awarded to a student at Stonewall 

Collegiate. The other funds are Education Support, Library 
Support, and Dialysis Support. L: Kelsey and R: Jennifer 

The government of Manitoba created an endowment fund to support the 
Harry J. Enns Wetland Discovery Centre at Oak Hammock Marsh. The 

$6,000,000 investment will ensure that the Centre received at least $270,000 
in funding every year. Bob Beck, Rhonda Cameron and Ralph Eichler, MLA 

for Lakeside, attended the presentation. 
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L to R: Hope Blanchette, Jacey Leduchowski, Meghan Van Heyst 
These young women all won a 2020 Bryan Lefley Memorial Scholarship of $1000 each! The selection committee was 

amazed by the talent demonstrated by each of these ladies in sports and academics. All three women were involved in their 
schools and communities. Congratulations! The Bryan Lefley Fund also supports South West District Palliative Care. 

The ICF is proud to be the steward of these funds: 
A.H. Campbell Scholarship Fund 

Abby Lee Anne Margetts Memorial Fund 

All Communities Fund 
Argyle Skating Club Flow Through Fund 
Badger Daylighting-CU Fund 

Beck Family Scholarship Fund 

Beck Family Endowment Fund 

Ben & Marjorie King Memorial Bursary Fund 

Boonstra Farms Fund 

Bryan Lefley Memorial Fund 
Community Builder Club Rosser 
Community Builder Club Stonewall 

Community Builder Club Teulon 

Community Builder Club Undesignated 
Dave & Annette Unrau Award Fund 

Donna Jensen-Community Living Interlake Fund 

Dr. Goodwin Memorial Scholarship Fund 

Dr. Rev. Barry G. Rasmussen Scholarship Fund 

G. M. Willis Family Scholarship Fund
George & Grace Willox Memorial Fund

Guttman Family Fund

Harry J. Enns Oak Hammock Marsh Fund

Herb & Helen Kletke Endowment Fund

Hunter Cummings Scholarship Fund

Interlake Community Foundation Operating Fund

Janet Kuchma Scholarship Fund

Jennifer Jensen Memorial Fund-Dialysis Support

Jennifer Jensen Memorial Fund-Education Support
Jennifer Jensen Memorial Fund-Library Support
Jennifer Jensen Memorial Fund-The Jennifer Jensen and

Kelsey Moeller Brown Scholarship 

Lauritz & Georgina Jensen Fund 
Leona & Larry Baker Endowment Fund 
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Lorne Ferley Scholarship Fund 

Manitoba Pool District 802 (Retired) Scholarship Fund 

McKenna Riley Memorial Scholarship Fund 

McKenna Riley Memorial Fund-Argyle Community 

Michael A. Lindell Automotive Scholarship Fund 

Michael Ferley Bursary Fund 

Nell Smith Endowment Fund 

Nestor Myska Memorial Fund 

Oak Hammock Marsh Capital Renewal Fund 

Percy & Mary Durham Fund 

Restricted for R.M. of Rockwood Fund 

Restricted for Town of Teulon Fund 

Restricted for R.M. of Rosser Fund 

Restricted for R.M. of Woodlands Fund 

Restricted for Town of Stonewall Fund 

Ryan Grandmont Memorial Fund 

Stonewall Collegiate Youth in Philanthropy Fund 

Slagerman Family Fund 

Standard Limestone Quarries Fund 

Stephanie Oland Duncan Memorial Fund 

TCI Alumni Enhancement 

TCI Alumni Scholarship Fund 

Teulon Collegiate Youth in Philanthropy Fund 

Teulon Healthcare Foundation Fund 

Teulon Museum Fund 

The Arts Fund 

The Stonewall Family Foods Fund 

Town of Stonewall- -Save the Kilns Flow Through Fund 

Unrestricted Fund 

Warren Collegiate Alumni Fund 

Warren Collegiate Youth in Philanthropy Fund 

Woodlands Pioneer Museum Inc. Heritage Fund 

Your name here? 

Contact us to find out how to start your fund. 






